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ReacHING NEw HEIGHTS AT GODDARD HoOUSE!

DENISE RILEY OKUN
Skilled Nursing &
Rehabilitation Center

Denise Riley Okun became the
Executive Director of Goddard House
Skilled Nursing & Rehabilitation
Center in Jamaica Plain a year and
a half ago, in what has proven to be
a period of outstanding

NANCY SHAPIRO
Assited Living

“Excellence doesn’t just happen.
Our field requires constant evaluation,
planning, and change. | was reminded
of this earlier in the fall when our
staff and residents worked together

achievements: a five star
rating from the CMS
(the Center for Medicare
and Medicaid Services),
a deficiency-free survey
from the Massachusetts
Department of Public
Health, and a top 10%
score in a My InnerView
employee satisfaction
survey. Denise credits the
skilled nursing center's
success to several key areas:

* An unique staff model where,
unlike other skilled nursing centers,
Goddard House staff are assigned
to specific units. Having the same
unit assignments creates consistency
and insures that staff bond with
residents and each other.

* Director of Nurses, Jim Sugrue, has
built a strong nursing management
team that focuses on leadership
and mentoring, allowing nursing
staff to take on progressively more
involved roles.

* Long time staff member, Ron Anglo,
RN, now holds an expanded role
as Quality Improvement Director,
working a variety of shifts, including
weekends and evenings, to reach
out to all employees.

* An open-door management
policy, spearheaded by Ms. Riley
Okun, includes ongoing employee
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Executive Directors:

Denise Riley Okun and
Nancy Shapiro

with a high level of
energy, enthusiasm, and
organization to host an
open house for the
outside community. It
feels great and there's
an incomparable sense
of pride to know that we
can open our doors
anytime and people will
be greeted with not only
a beautiful residence, but
also a warm, welcoming,
homelike atmosphere and great
programs. This is at the heart of our
Recipe for Living at Goddard House
in Brookline Assisted Living.

It makes a world of difference for
us all — residents, families, and staff —
to be able to count on a high
standard of care and communication
at our nearby Goddard House Skilled
Nursing & Rehabilitation Center
when someone needs additional care.

In 2009 Goddard Howuse in
Brookline received the Chamber of
Commerce Business of the Year
Award. In addition, we were also
awarded the Brookline Tab Readers
Choice for #1 Retirement Living
Residence. These accomplishments
are the result of continuous support
by our Board of Trustees, especially
during recent downturns in the
financial markets, to insure that a
compromise in quality care and
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Denise Riley Okun
Continued from the front page

appredation based on respect
and understanding. This practice
is expected for all members of
the management team.

“We appreciate our employees
at all times, not just during pre-
ordained employee appreciation
events or scheduled programs.
We care for the caregivers, which
enables us to achieve a high
level of care for our residents
and creates an environment of
mutual support.

Over the past year, the
center has made a priority of
identifying the unique needs
of our residents, resulting in
special programs such as the
Latino resident council for
Spanish speakers, as well as
the residents’ Get Out to Vote
program.”

Although Goddard House in
Jamaica Plain is still basking
in the afterglow of such an
outstanding year, Ms. Riley

Okun is quick to point out the
challenges that lie ahead in 2010.

“Our biggest challenge will
be continuing to provide the
excellence that we have come to
be known for in the face of
certain budget constraints. As we
have come to care for people
with more complex medical and
rehabilitation needs, we will
be increasingly challenged to
maintain these high standards in
uncertain economic times, but
with the support of the Board,
we will succeed.”

NEw STarF AWARD WILL HoNOR GoDDARD HousE
BOARD MEMBER

t.'(/f)etiring Goddard House Board Vice President, Phyllis
Vinevard, who served Goddard House for over two decades, will
be honored with the establishment of the Phyllis Vinevard Award
for Exemplary Service. The award will be given annually to an
outstanding Goddard House employee in both Jamaica Plain and
Brookline. Employees will be recognized with a
plaque at Goddard House and a financial merit
award. In Touch interviewed Phyllis about her
work on the board of Goddard House through
the vears:

“l am a people person. That has been at the
core of my service to Goddard House. | came to
serve on the Goddard House Board of Trustees in ;
the late 1980’s after my tenure as President of the  ppyilis Vineyard
Friends of Brigham and Women's Hospital. Back
then, Goddard House residents were all women, often retired
caregivers, most of whom simply needed a safe, supportive home in
their later years, though we were also providing some skilled
nursing care. Residents would hop on the trolley from Jamaica Plain
and go downtown to Filene’s Basement or the Boston Symphony.

One area that has always been important to me is staff
development. We've encouraged our staff to improve their skill
levels as well as to be compassionate and caring as we ventured into
new areas in elder care: rehabilitation, Alzheimer's care, and assisted
living. As a new generation of caregivers from many cultures
emerged in Boston, we have responded to the need for English
language and diversity training. State ECCLI staff-training grants
and our Matilda Goddard Scholarships have given us vehicles to do
this. It's essential for employees to see that their employer supports
their good work and motivation to learn. Today we are reaping the
rewards of this effort. We are a great, desirable place to work with
incredible directors and staff. Goddard House has evolved into a
Boston area teaching organization for many disciplines in the field
of gerontology. We have liaisons with Boston University, Lesley
University, Simmons College, and Berklee College of Music, to
name a few.

My other area of focus on the board has been as Chair of the
Ethics Committee. We've worked diligently at developing a manner
of doing business so that everyone living and working at Goddard
House does so in a safe, dignified environment.

As for the award in my name, | couldn't be more touched - this
is absolutely the best way to be honored. The award will go to
individuals who achieve excellence working day-in, day-out on the
front lines of eldercare. Everyone employed at Goddard House is a
caregiver — nurses, cooks, housekeepers, and office staff. The kind
of person is what's important to giving the best care - it takes a
sense of humor and commitment in addition to skill and
compassion. Not everyone has that combination, but this is what
we all strive for at Goddard house. I'll be very proud to meet the first
recipients of the Phyllis Vineyard Award.






